# Message From The Principal – 20/05/2020

Dear Parents & Carers,

As I'm sure everyone has heard by now, ALL students will return to full time, on-campus learning from Monday, 25<sup>th</sup> May. This has been a long time coming and we are looking forward to seeing all our students again.

## Some important Information for you

Whilst Social Distancing measures have been relaxed for students coming back to school, they are still very much in place for my staff and students need to be aware of this. Students will have to comply with all hygiene requirements in place around hand washing and the use of hand sanitiser when they enter each block. To date, they have all been terrific regarding these measures and I have no reason to think that they won't keep doing this correctly. Students must bring everything they need for the day in their bags as we will not be able to loan equipment.

All year groups will follow their normal daily timetables and will be taught by their normal classroom teachers. Online learning, as has been the norm for the last many weeks will finish, but I will be keeping this form of learning in place throughout the school for some units, each term. Many students have thrived working independently and I intend to foster this learning style more.

### **Uniform**

Full school uniform is required to be worn by all students. **HOODIES are banned.** Please do not allow your child to wear one to school. This will be strictly enforced and there will be limited clothing available to lend. Our Uniform Shop is operational and uniforms can be purchased through the front Admin Office.

#### Canteen

Our Canteen will be operational, but initially with limited food available due to the limited number of volunteers that can attend our school. The canteen will be cashless, or only the correct money will be accepted. It is preferred that we operate as Card only. All food requests should be pre-ordered for recess and lunch prior to roll call. Students will be able to grab these and go quickly.

# **Sport**

Information around changes to sport on Wednesdays will be forthcoming but it will revolve around Stage levels.

## **Bell Times**

School days will operate under normal bell times, except for Monday due to no Assembly. Monday will run on Tuesday bell times.

Lastly, thank you everyone for your support over the last few months and congratulations on supporting your child's continued learning at home. We will take them back now.

I will update all parents and carers again when I receive further news.

Rod Jones Principal Peel High School